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April 11, 1996

Mr. Donald Schnell
Senior Vice President - Nuclear
Union Electric Company
Post Office Box 149
St. Louis, Missouri 63166

SUBJECT: U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMISSION INSPECTION REPORT FOR AMER
INDUSTRIAL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

Dear Mr. Schnell:

Enclosed is a copy of the results of a recent NRC inspection of activities at
Amer Industrial Technologies, Inc (AIT). As indicated in the report,
significant deficiencies were identified at AIT, which included activities
related to Union Electric Company's (UE's) purchase of two 2-inch ASME Code
Seismic Category III, Class 3 flow-measuring nozzles under purchase order
092710 dated October 14, 1994.

I as forwarding the report to you, since a more product-specific review by UE,
based on the safety application of the flow-measuring nozzles, may be
warranted.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (301) 415-1362.

Sincerely,

Original signed by:

Kristine M. Thomas, Project Manager
Project Directorate IV-2
Division of Reactor Projects - III/IV
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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